1337 Scott Street Covington, Kentucky October 28, 1953

Dear Dr. Rankin:

I am enclosing an article I clipped from the Times-Star. I am very happy to say "Congratulations" - to you, as the new president of the College of Surgeons - to you for the fine things you said.

I am sure I mentioned to you some years ago that Don wanted to be a doctor.

He completed his Pre-Med work, had a year of Anatomy at U.C., worked for Tanner's Research Lab on the U.C. campus for a year, and now is in Medical School at Louisville - on a shoe-string, no less. However, he is determined, and says he doesn't care how rough it is, just so it isn't impossible.

When I was in Lexington in July I heard that you had been quite ill, but had operated that week for the first time since your illness.

I wish you continued good health and happiness and hope to be fortunate enough to see you on one of my infrequent visits to Lexington.

As always, yours,

alice Selette

Alice Schulte